Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

April 5, 2011
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Merle Prentice, Jr., Bill Foster, Jim Tornatore, Chuck Franzese, Leonard Davis, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:04 PM.  Minutes for the March 1, 2011 meeting was approved with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Tom Evans. Carried.

Bob Stevens gave background of rate committee and water project.  Debt Service Financial Report reviewed. Chuck Franzese discussed grant funds and stated good bids were received on contracts leaving a balance.  Plan for upgrading well house turned down by USDA as work not covered in original stimulus application, needed to go back to original report for what is eligible.  He discussed list of eligible work to use grant money, and advised submitting the list and bid out in a way that will not spend over what balance is.  Question of renegotiating bond, will discuss with Mary Chappell at Municipal Solutions.  Bill Foster noted the safety issue of chlorine storage and electrical boxes near water.  He was told he needs a letter from the Health Department stating the safety issue, and questioned if a smaller well house would be approved.  Email to Titus to be submitted, will get answer in 1-2 weeks.  Mayor would like conference call with Municipal Solutions.  Discussion of selling water; it was suggested to market at conferences.  Tim to get contact names to office.  Water budget was reviewed and discussed.  Chuck Franzese discussed C.O. #3 originally rejected and resubmitted with backup documentation and then approved. Discussion of Scott Evans easement, getting estimates, USDA has been documented. Concern of USDA having issue without easement.   
Meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m. with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Tom Evans.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
